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advisory in August 2021, calling for a halt on all forced returns of Afghans. Whilst Amnesty International welcomes the 

Pakistan government's amnesty scheme, under which Afghans who have overstayed their visas have until 31 December 

2022 to renew them, it is vital that no deportations to Afghanistan occur under any circumstance after this date. Forcing 

Afghans to return when they may face serious risks of human rights violations would be a violation of the principle of non­

refoulement, which is non-derogable under international law. In addition, the Pakistani government should initiate 

discussions with other countries to identify long-term solutions to ease the plight of Afghans, including resettlement. 

Pakistani law enforcement must also protect the rights of refugees to peaceful expression and assembly, including the right 

to carry out peaceful demonstrations, and all arrests of Afghan refugees/asylum seekers under the pretext of being 

undocumented should be stopped. 

Amnesty International urges the government of Pakistan to continue its historic support for Afghan refugees by enabling 

them to live with dignity and free from the fear of being returned to an Afghanistan ruled by the Taliban. 

Thank you, 

Yours sincerely, 

Agnes Callamard 

Secretary General 
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